Minutes of Woodanilling Men’s Shed meeting held at the Richardson’s Store on September 23, 2013.
Meeting commenced 18:30 hours.

Present:

Keith Shurmann:
Miguel Lobato: 
Brett Leis:

Ted Gordon:

Shane DeSouza:
Ken Rowland:

Apologies:

Nil


Minutes of previous minutes: as distributed.
Moved Ted Seconded Brett that minutes be accepted. 

Passed.

Correspondence In:     Letter from CWA

Department Commerce

Belinda Knight Woodanilling Shire

WA Men’s Shed 

Correspondence Out:  Amended Application for Incorporation

Finance:     Nothing to report.

Presidents Report:   As per written report.

Moved Brett Seconded Ken that all reports be accepted.

Passed.

General Business:

There was spirited discussion between all present about the Shires responses to the points raised in discussions between the President and CEO Belinda Knight. There was a genuine concern that the Shire is not proceeding with what they had indicated they would do to bring the building up to standard.

The general opinion was that the Shire was going to upgrade the exterior of the building to bring it back to its original condition as befitting its heritage.

Talk was also focussed on the electrical and water supplies to the building. It is believed the Shire should have power ran throughout the building not just to the front door and there should be at least one water outlet inside the building.

Further conversation was held relating to the toilet facility (or lack of same). It was generally agreed that the amount of use a toilet will get would not justify the Men’s Shed putting in a composting or septic system. Other avenues were considered and will be explored in due course.

As the Shire is working on a draft lease for Richardson’s Store it was decided to leave any further action regarding these matters until we have seen the contents of the lease and made a decision on the viability to using the Store given the possible cost that could be involved in running power and water throughout the building.

Rod will explore what grants are available from the WA Men’s Shed Association and will hold talks with officials of the group at the seminar on October 14, 2013.

A letter from the CWA Woodanilling was tabled requesting support from us to join them in an application to the State CWA for a grant to beautify the area around the CWA Cottage and to assist them with a busy bee on October 12th, 2013.
Moved Ken  Seconded Brett

That the Woodanilling Men’s Shed joins with the CWA in the project to beautify the entrance to the town near the CWA cottage.
Passed

Miguel kindly passed on a donation of $200.00. This was from the sale of burgers and a raffle held at the Woodanilling Tavern. Rod to write a letter of thanks.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 19:30 hours

Next Meeting 21 / 10 / 2013
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